MINUTES OF THE SPRINGDALE TOWN BOARD MEETING – Jan. 20, 2014 
IN ATTENDANCE: Town Board Chair Ed Eloranta, Supervisor I Jeff Smith, Supervisor II Richard Schwenn ( A quorum is present.)  and Clerk Vicki Anderson.   
CALL TO ORDER: by Chair Eloranta, 7 p.m.
NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed. By 1/16/14 the agenda was posted in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law and as a courtesy to the citizens, the agenda was published in the Mt. Horeb Mail on 1/16/14. 
MINUTES: MOTION by Schwenn/Smith to approve the minutes as distributed of the 12/2/13 TB meeting. Motion carried 3-0.
PUBLIC INPUT: NO ACTION

1. Emergency snow plowing: TB Supervisor Richard Schwenn pointed out that the December 2013 Report of the Wisconsin Towns Association reported that in municipalities with a population of 3,000 or less, a normally CDL-required snow plow may be driven by someone without a CDL if they stay within the boundaries of that local government, possess a valid “D” driver’s license and at least one of the following conditions are met: a. the properly licensed employee who normally operates the snowplow is unable to do so or b. the local government has determined that  a snow emergency exists. 

2. A revised sign will be posted on the salt shed clarifying that the salt/sand mixture is available for occasional use, not routine use, by Springdale residents on their private driveway. No pure salt is available for private use. The bulk of the sand/salt mixture and all of the pure salt is to be used on town roads. To obtain a small amount of salt/sand mix, contact Town Patrolman Devin Dahlk to unlock the salt shed, 437-3648.
ACCESSORY BUILDING ORDINANCE: Town Supervisor Smith has prepared a draft ordinance to submit to the Plan Commission. In general, the goal is to limit the size of a residential accessory building to 100% of the footprint of the existing residence with language to support variances to this size when the specific conditions warrant it. Smith will continue to work on the draft by adding more definitions and procedures. It was agreed that the ordinance should support the size standard in place before Dane County Planning and Development increased the permitted size in 2012. Also, before issuing a building permit for a proposed accessory building, if there were a question about the size of the proposed accessory building, the building inspector could refer the applicant to the town chairman. If the town chairman determined more review was required, he would refer the applicant to the Plan Commission.  
DANE COUNTY ORDINANCE AMENDMENT #26/ABANDONED NONCONFORMING MINERAL EXTRACTION SITES: MOTION by Smith/Schwenn to approve the proposed amendment to DCCO. Discussion: The purpose of the amendment is to bring abandoned registered nonconforming mineral extraction sites into conformance with the standards for all other nonconforming uses. Nonconforming uses lose their grandfathered status when they are discontinued for a year or more. Abandoned registered nonconforming mineral extraction sites currently are exempt from this limitation that applies to all other nonconforming uses.  The intent of the amendment is to activate the conditional use permit process so that the quarry operation could reopen with conditions.  Motion to approve carried 3-0. 
PROPOSED ORDINANCE FOR TOWN TO CONSIDER: DARK SKY LIGHTING ORDINANCE, NONMETALLIC MINING ORDINANCE, ETC.: As part of the annual review of the Town Land Use Plan, no recommendations for amendments were received by the town by the deadline of 12/31/13. The TB will refer to the PC three ordinances for their review and consideration: accessory buildings, dark sky lighting and nonmetallic mining ordinances. Town Supervisor Smith has been working on the accessory building ordinance as detailed above. The Town of Berry has adopted the other two ordinances and those ordinances will be referred to the PC.
The nonmetallic mining ordinance was based on an ordinance adopted by the Town of Cooks Valley in Chippewa County that was challenged in the Wisconsin Supreme Court and was upheld. The ordinance required mining firms to apply for a town permit and gave the town authority to regulate with respect to town road use. The purpose of the dark sky ordinance is to protect the view of the night sky for the enjoyment of the citizens and is intended for new residential and business uses. 

	BILLS: MOTION by Schwenn/Smith to pay the bills. Motion carried 3-0. 

	

	ADJOURN: MOTION by Schwenn/Smith to adjourn. Motion to adjourn carried 3-0.           

Respectfully submitted, Vicki Anderson



